Minutes of the Meeting of Heslington Parish Council held on Tuesday 11th October 2011

at The Church Meeting Room, Heslington Church, Heslington

Present 
Cllr P Hall 

Cllr A Collingwood - Chair

Cllr R Bramley

Cllr Lady D Lawton

Cllr C Cadman

Cllr J Stern

Cllr Mrs P Bramley

Cllr W McClean

2 Members of the Public

56 
Apologies and Declarations 


Apologies were received and accepted for Cllr Mrs Richards and Ward Councillor D Levene. Cllr 
Lady Lawton declared an interest in planning application 11/02509/TCA and Cllr Cadman declared 
an interest in the matter relating to the removal of the hump on School Lane.

57 
Public Session


A member of the public asked if the old Parish Council websites could be deleted, as they are 
causing confusion for members of the public looking for information. Cllr Collingwood will arrange for 
this to be done.


A member of the public asked for clarification on how residents can respond regarding the proposals 
being made about the Highway changes for Field Lane etc. Members explained the position 
following the Ward meeting, at which it was agreed by CYC that the current proposals need to be re- 
visited and a further consultation undertaken. The Parish Council are trying to ensure that meetings 
are held within Heslington and that all residents have the opportunity to respond. Members agreed 
that a letter would be sent to CYC regarding this matter.


Clarification was sought on what is happening with regards to the proposals for Church Field. This 
will be raised at the Forum meeting.

58 
Minutes of the Last Meeting


The minutes of the meeting held on 20th September 2011 were accepted as a true and accurate 
record of the meeting.

59 
Matters Arising


a) 
Members asked Cllr Cadman for an update on the recent meeting that had been held with 

CYC regarding the removal of the 'hump' outside his house on School Lane. He advised that 

CYC have no intention of removing the hump. Members discussed the matter and felt that 

this was unacceptable. It was agreed that a further letter would be sent to CYC advising 

them that they have a duty of care and should look to undertake work to prevent flooding 

from occurring in the future.


b) 
No response has been received yet from Barclays Bank. This matter is being chased.


c) 
From enquiries it would appear that the overgrown hedge opposite The Crescent belongs to 

Halifax estates.

60 
Planning


Applications for Consideration


11/02368/REM 
- 
Application for reserved matters of 2no electricity sub-stations and a 




temporary sub-station following approval of 08/00005/OUT, Campus 3


APPLICANT 
- 
UNIVERSITY OF YORK


COMMENTS 
- 
No objections


11/02509/TCA 
- 
Reduce by 3m from building, Ash, T1, Crown lift to 6m sycamore, T2, The 



Hayloft, 12 Holburns Croft, Heslington


APPLICANT 
- 
LAWTON


COMMENTS 
- 
No objections


11/02610/FUL 
- 
Shared use pedestrian and cycle path to the North of Heslington Lane,





Sports Centre, Heslington Lane, Heslington


APPLICANT 
- 
CYC


COMMENTS 
- 
No objections


11/02596/NON 
- 
Non-material amendment of approved application 11/00601/FUL to reduce 



the size extension, JB Morell Library, Morrell Way, York


APPLICANT 
- 
UNIVERSITY OF YORK


COMMENTS 
- 
No objections


Applications Approved


11/02137/FUL 
- 
Alterations to windows and installation of roof lights, Blackberry Lodge, 2B 



Main Street, Heslington - GRANTED 


Applications Approved


None.


Applications Withdrawn/Refused


None.

61 
For Discussion


a) 
Local Development Framework - Members discussed the matter briefly and agreed that this 

item would be deferred to the next meeting.


b) 
Highway Matters



i) 
Naming of Roads – concern was raised about the naming of new roads within the 


Parish and that no consultation had been undertaken with the village. The Clerk will 


write to CYC regarding this matter.



ii) 
Cllr McClean advised that he had received complaints from neighbours that Main 


Street West is being used by HGV vehicles early in the morning. The Clerk advised 


that as there is a weight restriction on the road, the matter can be referred to Trading 


Standards for them to investigate. The Clerk asked that if at all possible if any of the 


vehicle registration could be captured, then these could be passed through to 



Trading Standards to assist with their investigations. 



iii) 
Cllr Mrs Bramley advised that on enrollment date at the University temporary signs 


had been erected throughout the area, which caused total confusion. She had 



spoken to the University, who advised that the diversionary routes had been decided 


between the University in consultation with the AA. Cllr Mrs Bramley took this matter 


up with CYC and they advised the following:-




'An application was made to Traffic Management Service on behalf of the University. 


The application directed traffic via Field Lane and Main Street. The full length of 



Field Lane is classified as adopted highway and there is no Traffic Regulation Order 


in place to prevent the road being used by any class of motor vehicle, consequently 


permission was given'.



iv) 
Proposed Stopping/Waiting Restrictions – C293 Field Lane, Heslington – Members 


discussed the proposals that had been suggested. Members did not object to the 


proposals being made.


c) 
Campus 3



There have been no developments since the last meeting.


d) 
Elvington



No matters to report. 


e) 
Main Street West Name Change –Cllr McClean advised that he is compiling a petition of the 

residents affected and that once this is complete he will bring the findings back to a future 

meeting.


f) 
Notice Board –Cllr McClean advised that a quotation has now been received for the new 

notice board. Cllr Stern stated that he was not aware that the new board would be the size 

suggested and that he was not happy for this new board to be placed on his wall. It was 


agreed that an additional quote would be obtained for 'legs' to create a freestanding board 

and be brought back to the next meeting for further discussion.


g) 
Newsletter – The Clerk advised that she had spoken to the Church with regards to them 

delivering the newsletter at the same time as Outlook is delivered. The matter is being 


referred to the PCC for consideration and they will report back. Members discussed this 


matter and it was proposed by Cllr Cadman that a donation of £100 be given to the Church 

as a contribution towards delivery of up to four newsletter a year. This was seconded by Cllr 

Mrs Bramley and agreed unanimously. The Clerk will speak to the Church further on this 

matter and report back.


For Information


a) 
The Queens Diamond Jubilee Beacons – A Guide to Taking Part


b) 
CYC Letter regarding correspondence to Badger Hill Estate

62 
Finance


The following accounts for signing:-


a) 
J Bradley – salary - £244.89 BC


b) 
D Murray – lengthsman - £321.00 BC


c) 
J Bradley – expenses - £25.33


d) 
Mazars LLP – external auditors - £186.00

63 
Income


a)
 2nd Installment of Precept - £6150.00

64 
Police Report


No report was received from the Police. Cllr Lady Lawton advised that at the Ward Committee 
meeting the Police had advised that there had been a burglary in Main Street.

65 
Representatives Reports


Cllr McClean advised that the Sportsfield Committee had now received tenders for £69,000 for the 
planned work. After deduction of all funding already secured and applied for, there would be a 
shortfall of approximately £4,000 which they would be looking to the Parish Council for assistance.


Cllr McClean agreed to provide the full detailed figures for members and it was agreed that this 
would be looked at during the budget setting at the next meeting. It was noted that there is a small 
amount of Section 106 funds received which could be clearly allocated to this project.

66 
Ward Coucillors Report


No report.

67 
Clerks Report


The Clerk advised that the year end accounts had been received back signed off from Mazars, the 
external auditors with no matters being raised. The Clerk as agreed previously furnished members 
with a copy of the accounts for their information.

68 
Agenda Items for Next Meeting


a) 
Signage


b)
Snow clearing on Low Lane bridge


c) 
Budget


d) 
Main Street West Name Change


e) 
Notice Board

69 
Date of Next Meeting


Additional Meeting - Tuesday 18th October 2011 at 7.30 p.m. 


Tuesday 15th November 2011 at 7.30 p.m.

The meeting was closed at 9.20 p.m.

